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ZONTA Club of Roma

Club Number 1432

Chartered 26 August 1993

P. O. Box 1003, Roma, Q
4455

Newsletter – November 2004

	President’s Report

November 2004


Welcome to the November newsletter ladies.  What a busy month it has been, with Zonta as well as other things in all our lives.  

Thankyou to the members who attended the Presentation Nights for TAFE, St Johns and the Middle School.  This is a time that the school community gets to meet a Zonta member and the students see what we are about. 

Looking towards the end of the year we have one fundraising venture to perform, so if everyone can mark time on their calendar this would be appreciated.  More details about the Street Party to be held on Thursday, December 9 will be discussed at Tuesday’s meeting.

A reminder for members to access the Zonta website for any additional information about other Clubs and their activities.  

It was lovely to see a number of members attend Judy and Jack Scott’s farewell dinner and we managed to have wonderful weather.  Judy has contributed so much of her time, knowledge and energy into the Club from its inception.  Both she and Jack will be greatly missed.

Our best wishes go to Heather Hall on her impending Grandmother-hood.  

I hope everyone has received some rain and greened the paddocks or house yards.  

See you all at our next meeting with an International theme.  

Regards

Kim Askew - President

	Status of Women and Service 




We had our meeting last Wednesday  with lunch at Gorgeous.  Just a few of us there - Jenny, Eleanor and myself.  Unfortunately Trish was away and Heather was unable to attend.
At our meeting we discussed the Zonta Bursary. The article in the Western Star has made people aware of the Bursary and hopefully we will now get some applications.  It was a bit disappointing that the contact numbers were not shown so some media follow up may be required.
 Jo Dalgleish

Status of Women Committee

	Programme, PR 

and Communications


Although November has all been a bit of a blur, we still managed to fly the Zonta flag during the month.

The Western Star was contacted to do a feature on our Bursary.  Thanks to Andrea and Kim for being part of that at short notice.

We have arranged guest speakers for our International night this meeting.  Our own member Ann Leahy will report on her attendance at a Zonta meeting in Washington.  It will be great to hear how a sizable International Club operates.  There will be two other guests as well, so that should make for an interesting night on Tuesday.

Denise has been working on the web page.  Thanks again to our District Director Ros Kinder for her continued assistance with ironing out problems for us.

We will need to be thinking about Club commitments for the coming year so that the 2005 calendar can be prepared.  Although none of us want to think beyond Christmas, we will need to have some ideas for the Board to consider in the New Year.

See you all on Tuesday night.

Judy Bryant

Program and PR Committee

	Finance and Fundraising




Christmas is not far off now.  Lots of things are happening and diaries are full.  Zonta will have a drinks stall at the Roma Street Party on Thursday 9 December. Judy Harland attended the Roma Commerce meeting to discuss the Street Party arrangements.  We hope to run a raffle on the night as well.  It only goes for a couple of hours, so please put your hand up to help out if you can. 

Next week's meeting will be our last dinner meeting for the year, then our Christmas party and a bit of a Zonta break until the end of January.  Arrangements will be made in January for the Australia Day drinks stall.  We're only assuming at this stage that the Council will have its annual Australia Day celebrations, but because the January dinner meeting will be at the end of the month, we'll let everyone know about the event by email, fax etc. 

We hope to organise another Movie Night for February sometime, so if you know of any good flicks coming up around that time, let us know so we can try to get a good one. 

For those who missed the last meeting, Judy Harland will be taking over as Finance and Fundraising Committee Chairman for a little while until I can get my health back to some sort of normality.  I'll still be in the wings helping as much as I can, but Judy will be the "frontman" for our Committee.  This will be my last report for a while and you'll have the pleasure of reading Judy's reports from now on. 

Andrea Clancy - Finance & Fundraising Committee
	Membership and

Fellowship


It is hard to believe that this dinner meeting will be the last one for 2004.  The year has just flown.
Please note that the Christmas party will be Saturday 11th December, at Heather Hall's place.  There will be no party theme, so just come as yourselves and bring your partners.  We will be arranging a bus to transport us to Heather Hall's and then return us at the end of the night.  We usually arrange for the bus to collect us at the Maranoa Club and at the end of the evening drop us back off at the Maranoa Club. Sometimes if we are very nice and lucky the driver will drop you off at your house if you live in the township of Roma.  The bus fare is usually about $5.00 per person but we will keep you informed.  We have agreed that it will be a BBQ Christmas Party.  Our Committee will be supplying the food and labour. 
People are asked to bring a gift worth approximately $10.00 for Secret Santa.  If you are bringing your partner, then we ask that you also bring a gift for a male worth approximately $10.00, so no one misses out.  Also can you please bring a bottle of wine for the wine raffle which will be drawn at the Christmas Party.  Please bring your bottle of wine or $10.00 in lieu of your wine to the Dinner Meeting Tuesday 23rd November. 

During the November Dinner Meeting we will be inducting Elizabeth Bowen as our newest Zonta member.  Congratulations and welcome to our Club, Elizabeth. 

Look forward to seeing you all on Tuesday with your bottles of wine.  Please keep reading your emails for more information regarding the Christmas Party and transport arrangements

Leslee Sabine – Membership, Fellowship and Organisation Committee

Dates to Remember

· Tuesday, November 23 – Dinner Meeting at the Maranoa (International Night) 6.00pm for 6.30pm.

· Thursday, December 9 – Christmas Street Party Drinks Stall

· Saturday, December 11 – Zonta Christmas Party at Heather Hall’s

· Week commencing January 10, 2005 – Committee Meetings

· Tuesday, January 18 – Board Meeting at 5.30pm at the Maranoa Club

· Tuesday, January 25 – Dinner Meeting at 6.00pm at the Maranoa Club

NOVEMBER ROSTER

	duty
	zontian

	Blessing
	Jill F

	Objects
	Jenny U

	Introduction of Guest Speakers 
	Terri & Heather H

	Vote of Thanks
	Katie

	Raffle
	Leslee & Judy Scott

	MOW (Nov 24)
	Betty or Judy B

	MOW  (Dec 29)
	Jill B
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Zonta International


 is a worldwide service organization of executives in business and the professions working together to advance the status of women.
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